Massapoag Sportsmen's Club

BOD Minutes 20 – May – 2025

Minutes:

The BOD of the Massapoag Sportsmen's Club (MSC) convened on Tuesday, May 20, 2025. The meeting began at 7:00 pm in the MSC clubhouse. Those in attendance are listed below.

- 1) Treasury report from Eli Kuznetsov.
 - a) On a cash basis, YTD total income equals \$84K (which includes \$3K of interest income), YTD total expenses equal (\$55K), YTD net profit equals \$29K. COH equals \$394K.
 - b) Mr. Kuznetsov reported that YTD revenue continues to be driven by membership and shotgun sports. Expenses were up this past month due to taxes and insurance.
 - c) Ted Marsh requested that income from scrap and recycling be broken out for better visibility and Mr. Kuznetsov replied that he would do so going forward.
- 2) Membership report from Roy LeBlanc.
 - a) As of May 20, 2025, total membership is 529 (all categories).
 - i) Membership breakdown is: 441 General, 5 Life, 72 Senior, 7 Senior & Life combined, and 4 Honorary.
 - b) Approximately 475 members renewed their membership and there are 51 new members, and 3 former members who have rejoined.
 - c) The difference in total membership (21) from last month to this month is due primarily to new members.
- 3) Shotgun sports report from Paul Mollo.
 - a) The skeet fields are becoming busier as the weather improves.
 - b) The upcoming skeet shooting class taught by John Shima is full and currently has a waiting list.

- c) The skeet thrower maintenance referenced in the April BOD minutes has been completed and all 3 fields are in good operating condition.
- 4) Pistol report from Roy LeBlanc.
 - a) The Pistol group had approximately 10 shooters for the most recent shoot. This last shoot also included a .22 rifle shoot in addition to the usual Bullseye shoot.
 - b) The pistol shoots are held once a month, on the second Thursday of the month. Any members interested in participating in the monthly pistol shoot should contact Mr. LeBlanc.
- 5) Archery report from Micky Cochrane.
 - a) Mr. Cochrane reported that our archery range is open and in good shape, but the weather has deterred significant usage. The range is slowly getting busier
- 6) Orientation. The most recent orientation class had 12 participants, (despite some no-shows) the largest class in the past several months. The class went well, and the large number of participants is a reflection of the recent number of new members.
- 7) House and Grounds report from Joe Frassica.
 - a) A work party was proposed for Saturday, June 14, the second Saturday in June. The primary goal is to perform maintenance on the Archry range including cutting and re-seeding the grass.
 - b) The clubhouse has had numerous updates.
 - The clubhouse ceiling has ben repainted to remove the water staining.
 - ii) The walls have ben repainted, particularly in the area behind the fireplace.
 - iii) The fireplace/Chimney has been re-pointed
 - iv) The roof has been patched to fix the leak around the chimney. This is fixed and sealed for now. The club will revisit this to address a more permanent fix at the next BOD meeting.

- v) The indoor range air intake vents have been installed and the smoke appears to clear noticeably better. We will continue to observe and monitor the range ventilation.
- vi) The question of an air diffuser has been raised so that there is no turbulence.
- vii) The lexan panels on the board in the skeet house need replacing.
- viii) The carpeting in the clubhouse needs to be steam cleaned. Ted Marsh offered to get some quotes and proceed with this. In addition it was noted that some of the upholstered armchairs also need to be cleaned. After discussion it was agreed not to pursue cleaning the arm-chairs.
- ix) The gate at the base of the upper parking lot (actually a cable) is being replaced with a real gate, and the work is being done by a member.
- x) Some bird nests have been removed from the outdoor range.
- xi) George Frank has built many target frames for the outdoor range. There are now twenty (20) in reserve.
- xii) The awning for the skeet warm-up house needs to be payed in advance per the vendors policy. The cost is \$7,600. The awning will be coming off the roof. In addition there is a 5 year insurance charge to cover weather damage. The insurance covers replacement parts but damage to the building and not labor. The cost is \$326. This is a one time charge. The BOD agreed to pay in advance.
- c) There was a proposal to look into a club membership management software Package called Club Express. This software would provide website hosting, management, events, membership/new member tracking, and membership renewal. It was agreed to table discussion until the next BOD meeting.

There being no other business the meeting was adjourned at 8:33 pm.

John Macon Recording Secretary

Attendance BOD:

Joe Frassica
John Macon
Roy LeBlanc
Joe Mahoney
Wayne King
Joe Casey
Ted Marsh
Micky Cochrane
Terry Shea

Paul Mollo
Bill Knight
Eli Kuznetsov
Louis Shriber
Angelo Mendola
Pedro Millet
George Frank

Attendance Non-BOD:

Tmothy Buckman (new member)
Max Rosen (new member)
Brittany Colbert (new member)
Kyle Boucher (new member)
Thomas Kelly (new member)
Keith Albertinetti (new member)
Charlie Walsh